
CE meets Senior Minister and Minister
for Foreign Affairs of Singapore (with
photos)

     The Chief Executive, Mrs Carrie Lam, met with the Senior Minister and
Coordinating Minister for National Security of Singapore, Mr Teo Chee Hean,
and the Minister for Foreign Affairs of Singapore, Dr Vivian Balakrishnan, at
Government House today (May 30). Also present was the Secretary for Commerce
and Economic Development, Mr Edward Yau.
      
     Welcoming their visit to Hong Kong, Mrs Lam said that Singapore was the
destination of her first official trip overseas after taking office in 2017,
which signifies the strong relationship between Hong Kong and Singapore. She
was pleased to receive the two ministers as her five-year term as the Chief
Executive of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region is coming to an end.
      
     "Hong Kong and Singapore have long enjoyed strong bilateral ties, which
have been further strengthened through the Free Trade Agreement and the
Investment Agreement between Hong Kong and the Association of Southeast Asian
Nations (ASEAN) that came into full effect in early 2021. I am grateful to
the Singapore Government for its support for the conclusion of these
important agreements. With Hong Kong aspiring to join and contribute to the
Regional Comprehensive Economic Partnership, I look forward to Singapore's
continued support," said Mrs Lam.
      
     She added that Hong Kong's participation will help further consolidate
the regional supply chain through the provision of more access and choices of
high-quality services to enterprises, thereby stimulating economic activities
in the region.   
      
     "In my several political positions over the past 15 years, I have made
numerous visits to Singapore to attend conferences and meet with senior
officials. Apart from enhancing mutual exchanges and experience sharing, I
very much treasure the friendship nurtured and hope to visit Singapore again
in the not too distant future," said Mrs Lam.

http://www.government-world.com/ce-meets-senior-minister-and-minister-for-foreign-affairs-of-singapore-with-photos/
http://www.government-world.com/ce-meets-senior-minister-and-minister-for-foreign-affairs-of-singapore-with-photos/
http://www.government-world.com/ce-meets-senior-minister-and-minister-for-foreign-affairs-of-singapore-with-photos/


    

https://gia.info.gov.hk/general/202205/30/P2022053000399_photo_1214103.jpg
https://gia.info.gov.hk/general/202205/30/P2022053000399_photo_1214104.jpg

